DIGEST
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HB 170 Engrossed 2025 Regular Session Cox
Abstract: Removes the Class "D" chauffeur's license requirement for taxi cab drivers.

Present law allows the operation of all vehicles included in Class "E" plus any single motor vehicle
used in commerce to transport passengers or property if the motor vehicle has a gross weight of
10,001 or more pounds but less than 26,001 pounds. Additionally, allows for the option of any
combination of vehicles used in commerce to transport passengers or property if the motor vehicle
has a combined weight rating of 10,001 or more pounds but less than 26,001 pounds inclusive of a
towed unit with a gross weight of more than 10,000 pounds, or any vehicle designed or utilized for
transportation of passengers for hire or fee and is not utilized in the transportation of materials found
to be hazardous under present law.

Proposed law specifies that present law does not apply to taxi cab drivers. Additionally, specifies
that taxi cab drivers only need to comply with the requirements for a Class "E" driver's license.

(Amends R.S. 32:408(B)(2)(d))



